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Ms. Kathleen D. Regan
Deputy Director, Planning
Adirondack Park Agency
1133 State Route 86

Ray Brook, NY 12977

Dear Ms. Regan:

I write to you to share my comments regarding the 2016 - 2017 Amendments to the Adirondack
Park State Land Master Plan and specifically, the classification of the Boreas Ponds Tract.

From snowmobiling and boating to hiking and snowshoeing, opportunities for outdoor recreation
in New York State—and especially in places like Adirondack Park—are second to none. It’s
these activities that allow people of all ages, many of whom reside in my district, to experience
the beauty of nature, take in the fresh air and get active. In addition, many of these activities are
more than pastimes, they are time-honored traditions held by families and friends.

Equally as important is the fact that New York’s natural resources and the opportunities they
support for outdoor recreation are major drivers of our economy, generating billions of dollars
annually, attracting tourists and creating jobs in communities throughout our state. For example,
New York’s fishing industry alone generates an estimated $1.8 billion in economic activity
annually and supports roughly 17,000 jobs. In addition, our state’s 10,000 miles of snowmobile
trails are responsible for supporting an economic impact of nearly $900 million per year—$245
million of which is infused into the Adirondack region.

With the Boreas Ponds Tract, New York State has a great opportunity to tap into the potential
this land has for further increasing economic activity and attracting tourists, while at the same
time preserving the beauty of this special region of the Empire State. [ firmly believe that
“Alternative 1,” which would provide for a combination of Wild Forest and Wilderness

classifications, would best achieve this goal.
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Through Alternative 1, the state could strike a balance between promoting economic activity
through outdoor recreation and protecting New York’s natural beauty. As you are aware, the
property was used in previous years for commercial purposes. As such, the land already has
infrastructure—including over 50 miles of roads and bridges—that today could be used for
snowmobiling, hiking, cycling and other outdoor activities by people of all ages and abilities.
Should the state pursue other alternatives—namely classifying the property largely as
Wilderness—many would be prevented from accessing the lands, namely families with children,
the elderly, disabled individuals and others who are not able to walk long distances.

When Governor Cuomo announced the state’s purchase of the Boreas Ponds Tract, he stated that
the acquisition would benefit New Yorkers for generations to come, adding that “we are helping
to conserve the region’s natural beauty while also creating new economic opportunities for
communities in the park.” Through Alternative 1, we will be able to achieve a balance that
ensures the property can be used for a variety of recreational purposes that help to support New
York’s economy and that its environmentally sensitive areas are protected.

As you prepare to make your recommendations for classification to the Governor, it is my hope
that you will keep my views in mind. Thank you in advance for your consideration.

Sincerely,
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Patty Ritchie
State Senator
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